
YOUR

PROSPECT

Festivities 
in Prospect

Prospect’s intelligent 
community celebrated

Farewell from 
David O’Loughlin

Find out what’s on P4-5

DISCOVER MORE P6

READ more P7
@CityOfProspect

prospect.sa.gov.au

SUMMER 
2023

CITY OF
PROSPECT



2 -  Your Prospect

PUBLISHED BY CITY OF PROSPECT

Editor 
Brittany Dupree
 
Sub-Editor 
Ottilie French
 
Advertising 
Maddy van Adrighem

Tell us your story 
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EVENTS

Make the most of balmy summer nights with the 
return of Twilight Sessions this February!

Each Friday night, Prospect Memorial Gardens 
transforms into the perfect setting to wind down 
with family and friends, featuring free live music, 
a variety of kids activities and delicious local food 
vendors.
Best of all, it’s free!
For more information, visit prospect.sa.gov.au/
twilight-sessions

Twilight 
Sessions Club 5082 gig guide

After back-to-back successes in 2021
and 2022, the Prospect Fringe is 

returning in fine form for 2023.
From 17 February to 19 March 2023, a 
diverse program of music, arts, cabaret, 
theatre, children’s events and comedy 
will be taking over a variety of Prospect 
venues, including the heritage-listed 
Eliza Hall at Payinthi, cafes, cinemas, 
galleries, libraries, Prospect Memorial 
Gardens, Vine Street Plaza and other 
quirky venues. 
Enjoy this slice of festival life on your 
doorstep!
Keep up to date with Fringe artist 
announcements by following us on 
Facebook, Instagram and Twitter, and  
by visiting prospect.sa.gov.au/ 
prospect-fringe

FRINGE 
FEVER 

RETURNS TO 
PROSPECT 
FOR 2023

Summer is here and the entertainment is
heating up at Club5082!

We’ve got a diverse line up of concerts scheduled 
for 2023, appealing to a range of ages and 
musical tastes. Don’t forget – your first drink is on 
the house!
Grab your mates and make a night of it on 
Prospect Road.
Stay up to date with upcoming acts by scanning 
the QR code.
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City of Prospect is turning Payinthi into 
Christmas HQ with a fabulous range 
of festive-themed activities.

From elf-themed craft activities to story 
time with Santa and opportunities to give 
back, we encourage you to get into the 
jolly Christmas spirit and make the most of 
council’s programs and initiatives.

For a full list of Christmas events and 
activities happening in and around Prospect, 
visit prospect.sa.gov.au/Christmas-in-
Prospect

FESTIVITIES IN PROSPECT

Santa’s creative and clever elves are
excited for Christmas – are you?

This December, the Prospect Library are 
providing take-home craft kits to make your 
very own jumping elf puppets!

Children (or adults) can make easy jumping 
elves that leap up and down when you pull 
their strings.

Once completed, hang your elf on a hook 
or door handle. When you pull the strings 
out to the side, the elf will jump up, then 
jump down when you bring your hands  
back together. 

For more information, visit Prospect  
Library and chat to our friendly staff.

Jump for joy with craft this Christmas

CHRISTMAS

Prospect is coming alive this Christmas!

It’s confirmed - Prospect has a direct line to
Santa this year!

Prospect Library can send everyone’s letters 
and wish lists straight to the North Pole 
to make sure a reply is received before 
Christmas Day.

To take part, collect your festive letterhead 
and envelope from Prospect Library and write 
your letter to Santa. 

Remember to write your name and return 
address on the back so Santa knows where to 
send his reply.

Once completed, letters to Santa can 
be placed in the big red Santa Mailbox, 
with families encouraged to lodge their letters 
before Friday 16 December so Santa can 
reply before loading up his sleigh.

Letters to Santa

Prospect Library has teamed up with 
Vinnies once again to help spread 
literacy and Christmas cheer to 

children experiencing disadvantage.

Through the Give the Gift of Reading 
initiative, we’re encouraging members of 
the community to buy a children’s book to 
donate to Vinnies.

The Give the Gift of Reading book  
donations will be distributed to local f 
amilies in Christmas hampers.

To donate, people can collect a gift tag  
from the Prospect Library, purchase a 
children’s book and drop it off at the library 
from 21 November until 10 December.  
Books will be presented to Vinnies on  
12 December.

Give the Gift of Reading
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Payinthi, including council
offices, Prospect Library and 

Newmarch Gallery, will close 
for the Christmas period from 
1pm on Friday 23 December 
2022 and will re-open at 9am on 
Tuesday 3 January 2023.

Some council services will be 
affected over the festive period.

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE 
If you urgently require a JP during 
the holiday period, visit sa.gov.au 
and search ‘Find a JP’.

LIBRARY ITEMS 
Due dates will be automatically 
extended until after the Christmas 
closure, and the after-hours 
returns chute (located at the front 
entrance of Payinthi) will be open 

for returns across the holiday 
period. Please note toy library 
items cannot be returned during 
the closure period.

BIN COLLECTION 
Bin collections will continue  
as scheduled. Visit eastwaste.
com.au for more information on 
waste collection and recycling 
tips.

EMERGENCIES 
In the event of a council-related 
emergency, calling 8269 5355 
will transfer you to our after-hours 
service centre.
For more information on City of 
Prospect’s Christmas closures,  
visit prospect.sa.gov.au/
christmas-closures

We’ve heard a
rumour that 

Santa will be stopping 
by Prospect Library 
to say hi to the all the 
children attending the 
last sessions of Story 
Time and Rhyme Time 
for the year. 

Be sure to bring your 
pre-schoolers to 
Story Time at 11am 
on Wednesday 14 
December, and your 
babies and toddlers to 
Rhyme Time at 11am on 
Thursday 15 December 
to say g’day to the jolly 
man in the red suit!

CHRISTMAS 
CLOSURES 

FOR 
2022/2023

Santa 
visits 

Payinthi

We’ve heard a rumour
that Rudolph will 

be visiting Prospect in the 
lead up to Christmas!

From 1-23 December, 
Rudolph will be hiding in 
businesses along Prospect 
Road, giving away daily 
prizes to those who find 
him first.

Curious? To find Rudolph, 
follow Prospect Road on 
Facebook and Instagram  
for updates and keep your 
eyes peeled!

Where’s 
Rudolph?

The greater Prospect community 
are also getting into the Christmas 
spirit. 
For more community Christmas 
events, visit prospect.sa.gov.au/
christmas-in-prospect

Carols in Prospect 
Lions Carols in the Park 
Friday 2 December at 6.30pm 
Memorial Gardens,  
Menzies Cres, Prospect

Carols at St Cuthberts 
Sunday 18 December at 7pm 
St Cuthbert’s Anglican Church 
Prospect Rd, Prospect

Encounter Church Carols 
Sunday 18 December  from 6pm 
Memorial Gardens, 
Menzies Cres, Prospect

Twilight Christmas 
Markets  
Pop up market with stalls, food, 
and entertainment including 
animal farm and jumping castle.
Saturday 26 November  
3pm - 7pm
Paisley Park Early  
Learning Centre,  
Johns Rd, Prospect 

Markets in Prospect 
Christmas Markets
Pop up markets, live music, 
VIP visit from Santa and kids 
Christmas activities.
Saturday 17 December, 8am – 4pm
Sunday 18 December, 8am – 3pm
Vine Street Plaza, Prospect

Community Events



6 -  Your Prospect

COMMUNITY

Sometimes it’s so easy to get caught up 
in the day to day, you forget just how far 

you’ve come.

Recently we have been provided with an 
opportunity to reflect on City of Prospect’s 
social and digital successes when we were 
named as a finalist in the global Intelligent 
Community of the Year Awards.

The Intelligent Communities Forum (ICF) is 
a global network that connects cities and 
regions across five continents to collaborate 
on economic development and community 
growth in the digital age. Each year, the ICF 
crowns one city its Intelligent Community of 
the Year.

City of Prospect’s journey began earlier this 
year when the council area was selected 
as one of the Top 7 Intelligent Community 
Finalists. While compiling materials for each 
stage of the award nomination process, 
we were reminded of the many innovative 
council and community-led initiatives that 
have transformed Prospect into such a 

desirable location for people to work, live, 
study, connect and play within. This included 
GigCity high-speed internet connectivity, 
innovative community consultations, Council’s 
state-of-the-art Payinthi building, imaginative 
STEM education programs in local schools, 
environmental initiatives, and collaborative 
works with community artists.

Through our many interviews with community 
members, including artists, residents, school 
students, businesses, Members of Parliament 
and CEOs, we were again reminded of those 
within our community whose passion, talent, 
and drive has contributed to making Prospect 
the vibrant urban hotspot it is.

At October’s Intelligent Community Forum 
Global Summit in Ohio, our delegates 
were invited to speak on the development 
of our community and the benefits of 
collaboration. We received a lot of interest 
in our innovative businesses, sustainable 
solutions and pioneering community that have 
revolutionised Prospect.

Although City of Prospect didn’t win Intelligent 
Community of the Year (Congratulations to the 
winner, New Taipei, Taiwan!), we were both 
honoured and humbled to be in the running. 
Being named a Top 7 finalist represents 
that we are charting new paths to lasting 
prosperity for our residents, businesses and 
institutions.  We appreciated the opportunity 
to showcase our intelligent community 
on the global stage, and to reflect on the 
transformation Prospect has undergone.

Whilst in Ohio, we also welcomed the 
opportunity to visit the local council, City of 
Dublin. It was a fantastic opportunity to learn 
how they operate, share knowledge and 
draw parallels between what each council 
is implementing within their respective 
communities. We look forward to drawing on 
these learnings and considering opportunities 
to integrate them into our own operations.

While looking back has made us proud, with a 
community as unique, eclectic, innovative and, 
of course, intelligent as ours, the future for 
Prospect is even more exciting.

PROSPECT’S INTELLIGENT COMMUNITY 
CELEBRATED ON GLOBAL STAGE
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MAYOR’S MESSAGE
The opportunity to lead your council for 16 

years has been an extraordinary privilege. 

Working together we have achieved so 
much: a vibrant Village Heart, a beautified 
Churchill Road and Devonport Terrace 
precinct, undergrounding of power lines and 
beautification of Prospect Road, the upgrade 
and creation of many new play spaces, the 
consolidation of staff and services in the 
wonderful Payinthi building, and the soon-to-
commence Broadview Community and Sports 
Hub redevelopment.

We have become more inclusive in our 
decision making, with extensive community 
consultation on everything from annual 
budgets to playground upgrades to our 
largest building projects. Did you know 
we implemented a 15-person Community 
Reference Group to help guide the decision 
making making on our Payinthi project? 
Similarly for the Devonport Terrace upgrade 
and the Broadview Community Hub 

redevelopment. We are now a hands on 
decision-making community.

We are still the only council in South Australia 
to have optic fibre to every single home and 
business across the city. We are safely future 
proofed in this regard.

Botanic High School and being (mostly) 
included in the highly sought-after city school 
zone was another major achievement on 
behalf of terrific local activists like Catherine 
Symes. You may recall I ran for state 
parliament in 2014, but did you know I refused 
to run unless Labor promised a second city 
high school? Then-Premier Weatherill himself 
made the promise to me. Labor won, funding 
and constructing the $100 million school 
almost exactly where I asked for it, resolving a 
decades-old shortfall.

Sharing the bouquets and also retiring is long-
serving Councilor Allen Harris, much loved 
for his passion for many causes including our 
work with native title holders the Kaurna Yerta 

Aboriginal Corporation, listening and learning 
how we can form a local treaty to guide 
collective decision making in future. The very 
talented Councilor Steven Rypp is also retiring 
having recently relocated to nearby Town of 
Walkerville, hopefully to continue to make a 
positive impact.

My sincere thanks to the elected members 
who have served us all, and to the staff and 
CEOs over my tenure. Thank you so much.

To my wonderful wife Alison and son Jack, 
thank you both so much for your support and 
patience over many years. 

Finally, congratulations to the newly elected 
Council. May you serve us well.

The opportunity to lead your council for 16 
years has been an extraordinary privilege.

City of Prospect thanks David O’Loughlin 
for his service and contribution to our 
community

MAYOR

SUMMER 2023 -  7
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PROJECTS

Better access and density of green spaces 
lead to a happier and healthier community. 

Parks and reserves have been shown to 
improve social cohesion, encourage social 
interaction with those outside our regular 
social circles, support community mental 
health and promote active living. 

Open green spaces also provide many 
environmental benefits, including lowering the 
temperature of their surroundings.

Whether you use one of Prospect’s 24 parks 
and gardens as a place to gather with friends, 
a safe space for your children to play in, or to 
maintain an active lifestyle, we’re committed 
to providing our residents and visitors with 
improved open spaces.

 
RL PASH RESERVE
We are pleased to announce RL Pash 
Reserve (corner Collins St and D’Erlanger Ave, 
Collinswood) is now in the planning stages for 
an upgrade with community consultation to 
commence in late October to work with the 
community to develop a design. We will also 
develop a stormwater solution that has been 
identified at this park as part of our endorsed 
Stormwater Management Plan which will add 
to broader water quality benefits downstream. 

For more information on the RL Pash Reserve 
project, read the Council Report from the 
August Council Meeting, found here (item 
10.2): prospect.sa.gov.au/rl-pash-reserve-
upgrade

PERCY STREET RESERVE
The upgrade at Percy Street Reserve (65 
Percy Street, Prospect) now has a draft 
concept design prepared from two rounds 
of consultation with the community and 
stakeholders. We identified the importance of 
considering the straightening of the reserve’s 
western boundary to ensure our community 
feels safe when using the park, the result of 
which may alter the current draft design. 

Staff have progressed negotiations with the 
property owner impacted and a way forward 
will be presented to Council in the coming 
months.

Once Council has considered all options, 
we will finalise the concept design. For more 
information, visit at prospect.sa.gov.au/percy-
street-reserve-upgrade-round-2
 
PEPPERMINT GUMS RESERVE
We are also planning the upgrade for 
Peppermint Gums Reserve (Corner Dean St 
and Barker Rd, Prospect). We recently ran 
a second round of consultation on a draft 
concept plan. The draft concept plan included 
new play equipment, sheltered family picnic 
area, BBQ, multi-use court and a looped 
running/walking track. We are currently 
finalising the design based on the feedback 
received and will prepare costings for 
construction for Council’s consideration in the 
2023/24 financial year. For more information, 
visit prospect.sa.gov.au/peppermint-gums-
reserve-upgrade-round-2

MATTHEWS RESERVE
At the August Council meeting, the decision 
was made to put the Matthews Reserve 
upgrade on hold until next financial year, and 
to instead focus our resources and budget 
on the planning and design of RL Pash 
Reserve. This decision was made as a result 
of receiving $250,000 of State Government 
funding towards RL Pash Reserve, as part of an 
election promise to the local community and 
Member of Parliament Lucy Hood.

 
IRISH HARP RESERVE
There has been a slight delay in the 
commencement of construction on Irish Harp 
Reserve (350 Regency Road, Prospect). We 
now expect construction to commence in 
the second quarter of 2023. For the latest 
information on this project, visit prospect.
sa.gov.au/irish-harp-reserve-upgrade

We’d like to thank our community for providing 
us with insightful and valuable feedback during 
the planning and design phases of the current 
open space upgrade projects. Your feedback 
allows us to better cater for resident needs and 
ensures our open spaces are inclusive for all.

OPEN SPACE UPGRADES

Peppermint Gums Reserve



SUMMER 2023 -  9

The Broadview Community and Sports 
Hub redevelopment is an exciting 
project for our community. Following 

extensive community consultation and 
planning, construction will commence in late 
2022 and is scheduled for completion by late 
2023.

Broadview’s suburban character is known for 
its leafy eucalyptus trees, green grass and 
natural earth tones, which has influenced the 
design of the new Broadview Community 
and Sports Hub.

The new building will encompass two levels, 
providing the community with multiple views 
of both the oval and surrounding park areas. 
Level one will feature full-height windows 
and balcony featuring glass balustrades, 
allowing for uninterrupted views of the 
oval in the foreground and rolling hills in 
the background. The upper-level features 
a for-hire function space with the flexibility 
to be split into two, supporting increased 
community use, along with a kitchen, bar  
and additional amenities.

An exciting new feature is the provision of 
additional changerooms and amenities to 
support increasing participation in football, 
particularly for women.

Other additions include a gymnasium 
available for community use, modern home-
and-away changerooms, a medical room, 
two accessible toilets and a café/kiosk. The 
ground floor main entry is easily accessible 
through an automatic sliding door, while level 
one can be accessed either via the internal 
stairs or lift, or externally using stairs on the 
oval side of the facility.

When the redevelopment is completed, 
the new community asset will perfectly 
suit its surrounding urban and landscape 
identity with natural materials and hues, art 
deco influences, Australian eucalypt tones, 
sandstone and a greying tree bark colour 
palette.

This is an exciting time for the City of 
Prospect, and a great opportunity for the 
community to benefit from this investment. 

While the new hub will provide a 
reinvigorated home for the mighty Broadview 
Football Club, the community space on level 
one provides flexible options for community 
groups to casually hire this space.

Community groups are invited to nominate 
their interest in hiring the function space 
within the building. Council staff are available 
to discuss ideas and thoughts further. 

Contact City of Prospect on 8269 5355 or  
at admin@prospect.sa.gov.au.

For further background and future  
updates on the Broadview Community 
and Sports Hub redevelopment, visit 
cityofprospect.engagementhub.com. 
au/broadview-community-sports-hub

Broadview Community and Sports 
Hub construction commencing

SUMMER 2023 -  9



10 -  Your Prospect

ENVIRONMENT

 
 

Save both time and money with these  
       great tips from our mates at East Waste. 
Avoid
•	 7/10 Australians received at least one 

unwanted gift at Christmas. Find out what 
your family and friends really want or 
consider an experience gift instead.

•	 Buy only what you need. Make a shopping 
list and avoid the deals.

•	 Opt for a real tree over plastic! It’ll fill your 
home with a fresh pine scent and can be 
either mulched or cut up and disposed of 
via your green bin post-festivities.

•	 Let people serve themselves to avoid  
over-catering.

•	 Store leftovers efficiently. Store food in 
airtight containers, keep fruit and veg in the 
fridge and freeze food near its use-by date.

Reduce
•	 Save time, money and hassle by embracing 

the Kris Kringle method and purchase one 
quality gift per person.

•	 Provide rechargeable batteries and a 
recharger pack with any battery-operated 
gifts. It will save money longer-term and 
ensure that less batteries are used.

Re-use
•	 Buy quality decorations that can be reused 

for multiple years.
•	 Consider making your own Christmas 

decorations using natural materials such as 
gumnuts, shells and pinecones.

•	 Make your own Christmas cards using 
anything from magazine clippings to 
pressed flowers.

•	 Create unique wrapping paper using brown 
craft paper and potato stamps. This makes 
a great holiday activity for kids!

•	 Purchase pre-loved gifts and items made 
from recycled materials.

Recycle
•	 Recycle bottles and jars (plastic and glass), 

cards, cans, foil trays (give then a quick 
clean first), cardboard boxes (crush them 
down to make more room in the bin), foil 
wrappers (scrunched into a fist sized ball), 
milk, juice and custard cartons, tins and 
paper wrapping paper.

•	 Cellophane can be recycled in the 
REDCycle bins found at Coles and 
Woolworths.

•	 Rinse and empty containers before  
placing them in the recycle bin.

•	 Place items in 
loose and not in a 
plastic bag.

Compost
•	 Fruit and 

vegetable 
scraps can be 
composted or 
added to your 
worm farm.

•	 Place food 
scraps including 
meat, seafood, 
bones and 
dairy, unwanted 
leftovers or spoilt food in your green bin.

•	 To avoid the smells from seafood and food 
scraps in the bin, wrap them in newspaper 
and store in the freezer until the night 
before your bin collection. Place a reminder 
on your fridge or bin so you don’t forget to 
pop them in the green bin.

City of Prospect is looking forward to 
working with more than 170 councils 

across Australia to tackle climate change 
locally and promote sustainability within 
our community as part of the Cities Power 
Partnership.
With an aim of a zero-carbon emissions 
future, the Cities Power Partnership focuses 
on supporting and celebrating local councils 
across the country who succeed in reducing 
community carbon emissions.
As part of the partnership, local councils 
are asked to make five pledges within the 
categories of renewable energy, efficiency, 
transport and working in partnership.
Council recently met to decide on the five 
pledges City of Prospect will work towards 
as part of the partnership.
Our pledges are:
1.	 Install renewable energy (solar PV and 

battery storage) on council buildings.
2.	Adopt best-practice energy efficiency 

measures across all council buildings, 
and support community facilities to adopt 
these measures.

3.	Roll out energy efficient lighting across 
the municipality.

4.	Ensure council fleet purchases meet strict 
greenhouse gas emissions requirements 
and support the uptake of electric 
vehicles.

5.	Encourage sustainable transport use such 
as public transport, walking and cycling 
through council transport planning and 
design.

To deliver on our pledges, we plan to 
undertake an energy audit of council 
buildings, install renewable energy as 
council building assets are upgraded, and 
investigate the rollout of LED lighting across 
all streetlights.
For more information on the Cities  
Power Partnership, visit 
citiespowerpartnership.org.au/

Cities Power 
Partnership pledge

LET’S AVOID, REDUCE, RE-USE, RECYCLE 
AND COMPOST THIS CHRISTMAS!
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Two artistic retail experiences are  
now trading on Prospect Road.

Paintelaide 
“I always wanted to be a part of this warm and 
accepting community”. 

Leaving behind a career as a research analyst, 
Palavi Kokil (pictured top-left) and her husband 
(and now business partner) moved to Australia 
from India. Not long after settling in Adelaide, 
Palavi decided to return to her previous 
pastime of painting and “just couldn’t stop”.

After hosting sell-out events as part of the 
Prospect Fringe in 2021, Palavi and her 
Paintelaide ‘paint and sip’ workshops received 
overwhelmingly positive feedback from the 
art-loving Prospect community. So much so 
that she changed her entire business’ pop-up 
model to set up a permanent base right here 
on Prospect Road!

From regular ‘paint and sip’ ticketed events 
teaching you how to mimic the masters, 
pottery painting workshops, to creating 

tailored group ‘paint and sip’ parties, 
Paintelaide provides the opportunity to 
celebrate special moments.

Paintelaide’s new studio can be found at  
120 Prospect Road, Prospect.

Ready to paint? And sip? Visit paintelaide.
com.au for upcoming sessions times and  
to enquire about private events. 

Artisans of Prospect  
Artist-run cooperative Artisans of Prospect 
provides a platform for local artists to promote 
and sell their wearable and usable art and 
the unique experience for shoppers to meet 
the maker behind these gorgeous products. 
Constantly changing, you can expect an array 
of locally and handmade jewellery, beauty 
products, pottery, candles, vintage clothing, 
wellness support and bespoke items for 
yourself and loved ones this Christmas.

Discover the temporary pop-up shop within 
the Coles complex at 144-150 Prospect Road, 
Prospect.

New retail to discover in  
the heart of Prospect 

BRUNCH HOTSPOT BRINGS  
ASIAN FUSION TO PROSPECT ROAD

Inspired in name by the colourful leaves of 
autumn (kōyō) in Japan, Prospect Road’s 

newest restaurant offers a modern Japanese 
cultural and dining experience.

A locally-owned business, the sisters behind 
Koyo are excited to share their dream brunch 
spot with their local community after 18 
months in the making.

The brunch hotspot has already gained 
a loyal following across social media 
platforms Instagram and TikTok, with diners 
posting mouth-watering photos and videos 
showcasing a range of contemporary and 
traditional Asian-fusion dishes, including 
the chicken katsu sando, crisp okonomiyaki 
(Japanese vegetable pancake) and the 
restaurant’s signature dry ramen, served with 
teriyaki-glazed pork belly, egg noodles, tare, 
ajitsuke egg, nori butter, onion and leeks.

Koyo’s name isn’t the only aspect of the 
restaurant influenced by Japanese autumn. 
The colour scheme of crimson, burgundy, 
oranges, and yellows, coupled with 
thoughtful design creates a sophisticated 
yet warm aesthetic synonymous with the 
transitional season.

Whether you’re seeking the perfect brunch 
with a stunning backdrop or a matcha latte, 
Koyo is sure to please.

You can find Koyo at 132 Prospect Rd, 
Prospect, or on Instagram at @koyo.adl.
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PROSPECT 
ACTIVE 

WALKERS

A re you looking to improve your fitness 
and make new friends? Look no further 

than the PAWS Heart Foundation Walking 
Group. 
While making friends is one of the main 
reasons new walkers join the group, 
there are a number of reasons the current 
members joined.
After retiring, Glenys needed an activity  
to occupy her time and to meet people  
in her local community. She is now a 
dedicated walk organiser for a half-hour 
walking group known as Prospect Active 
Walkers (PAWS).

Julie is a walk organiser for the one-hour 
walking group and feels PAWS provides the 
benefit of regular exercise and enjoys the 
company of a wonderful group of people 
from diverse and interesting backgrounds. 
Whereas when Lee joined PAWS, she began 
walking one day a week. Over the years, 
she’s become a walk organiser and enjoys 
walking followed by catching up for a coffee.
Meanwhile, Geoff joined the group after he 
suffered a heart attack. Looking to increase 

his fitness post-retirement, he is one of 
the regular walkers. He also enjoys the 
conversation and coffee after the walks.
PAWS walk in and around Prospect up to three 
mornings a week, with many of the walkers 
staying on afterwards for coffee and a chat.
To learn more about the Prospect Active 
Walkers, including walking times and 
meeting locations, prospect.sa.gov.au/
activities-club-directory. Alternatively, call 
Lee on 0417 002 720.

A championship year for Prospect Petanque Club

The unlikely sport of petanque is putting  
Prospect on the map!

A type of bowls originating from France,  
it’s a game that can be played at any age  
and without prevous experience, Allan 
Sanderson, prominent Prospect Petanque 
Club member, says.
Taking over the vacant Prospect Gardens 
Women’s Bowling Club in Buchanan  
Street more than 25 years ago, Prospect 
Petanque Club was founded in 1996.
Now, the club is celebrating their latest 
victories, having recently won a number  
of statewide and national competitions.
Allan believes the success of the club has 
been building for the last two years, and  
is owed in part to a local family.
“The club was fortunate to secure the 
membership of the Nguyen family from 
Vietnam, in particular Van Nguyen who 
was a member of the Vietnamese National 
Petanque training squad. Van’s wife,  
Ha Nguyen, has also returned to playing,”  
Allan said.
“Van’s presence at club practice and on  
match days has inspired other members to 
become more focused on their own training 
and competitive play.”
Two club members, Melissa and Gavin  
Scott, have spent as much time as  
possible practising and playing with Van.
Melissa in particular has benefitted from the 
coaching, going from never having played 
competitive sport to winning the South 
Australian Women’s Championship two years 
in a row, and her team placing second at the 
2022 National Women’s Triples Title.

Van has also enjoyed success since joining 
the club, having won multiple statewide 
championships, including the Men’s Precision 
Shooting Title and the SA Men’s Singles 
Championship. He also won the National 
Open Triples Championship with fellow  
club member Gavin Scott, and friend  
Harold Dercy from Sydney.
The local club has also pioneered a unique  
‘Six a Side’ competition, which has brought 
them further success.
“Our games are usually played in the doubles 
format, with some competitions in the state 
leage played in teams of three,” Allan said.
“The success of our six-person team in the 
last two years has widened our base of quality 
players who enjoy the winning success and 
the comradery of playing in a larger team 
environment.
“It’s not easy to win. It took Prospect seven 
years to win our first sixer competition.  
Now we don’t want to let the title go!”
Interested in giving petanque a go? Allan  
says the club is always happy to welcome 
new members.
“Petanque can be played at a competitive 
level or, like many of our members, played  
for the social interaction,” he says.
“We provide initial coaching about the game 
to new members and work with them to 
choose their preferred path in our sport.”
Visit the club on Wednesday evenings or 
Saturday afternoons to experience petanque, 
or find out more online at prospectpetanque.
com.au.

Melissa Scott pictured with South Australian  
Petanque League President, Stan Wilson

Prospect Petanque Club’s Six a Side champions (from  
left to right): Melissa Scott, Gavin Scott, Van Nguyen,  
Ha Nguyen, Janet Jenkin and Michael Frodyma

Van Nguyen and Stan Wilson
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Meet Emma (pictured right), one of our  
staff at City of Prospect who says City  

of Prospect’s community bus is fun to drive.

“Driving the community bus is a fulfilling 
experience, as people in the community really 
love seeing the bus driving around the streets 
of Prospect,” Emma says.

“Children wave with big smiles on their faces 
as they see the bus go by!”

Emma believes the community bus programs 
offer residents the opportunity to explore 
Prospect, try new activities such as visiting local 
shopping centres and the Prospect Library, and 
assists them in maintaining a full social life.

“Knowing that we offer this service is a great 
option for people to keep in mind when 
wanting to get out and about.”

Would you like transport to assist with your 
weekly fresh food and grocery shopping, 
postal or banking needs?
City of Prospect offers door-to-door shopping 
services to take you to and from Northpark 
Shopping Centre. Hop aboard the community 
bus to do your shopping, meet with friends for 
a coffee, or browse through over 40 specialty 
shops and fashion boutiques in the one 
convenient location.

The Community Bus Shopping Service is 
available Tuesdays and Fridays. Pick up is from 
8:30am with drop off after 10:30am.

Our regular Community Bus Shopping Service 
will conclude for 2022 on Friday 16 December. 
We are offering a special Christmas shopping 
service on Wednesday 21 December. Shopping 
services will then resume as usual from 
Tuesday 10 January 2023.

Do you wish to visit Prospect Library,  
but can’t get there?
The community bus also offers a door-to-
door service to and from the Prospect Library, 
located within Payinthi at 128 Prospect Road, 
Prospect. Select items from the library shelves, 
discover new books, DVDs and CDs on offer, or 
visit the Newmarch Gallery to enjoy  

the latest art on display.

The Community Bus Library Service is available 
each Tuesday. Pick up begins from 10:15am and 
drop off from 11:30am. Please note that the last 
library service will be Tuesday 13 December 
and return on Tuesday 10 January 2023.

The bus is wheelchair accessible and fitted  
with handrails and seatbelts for passenger 
safety. Shopping and library services are 
available to residents of any age living within 
City of Prospect council areas (subject to 
eligibility and availability).

For more information, and to book your seat 
on the bus, please contact the Prospect 
Community Support team on 8342 8091.  
The team will return in the New Year on 
Monday 9 January 2023.

“I’ve had a fabulous day out here at  
Carrick Hill,” Erika of Prospect said.

“This door-to-door social day out is one of 
the many day trips I attend as they allow me 
to discover new sights and venues in and 
around Adelaide.”  

On Tuesdays, Erika participates in the 
Friendship Group. She says she loves being 
part of this group and enjoys playing cards 
and bingo whilst laughing and chatting over 
morning tea because the atmosphere is 
welcoming, friendly and supportive.

The Prospect Community Support team has 
a range of day trips and events, exercise 

programs and friendship groups, giving 
you the opportunity to connect with the 
local community and get you out and about 
metropolitan Adelaide.

Below are some of the activities on offer for 
2023. Please note that participation in these 
activities require you to be aged 65+ and be 
registered with My Aged Care. Programs are 
funded by the Commonwealth Home Support 
Program (CHSP) through the Department of 
Health and Aged Care.
Hotel lunch group 
First, second and third Mondays  
of each month
Enjoy the company of others over a meal at 
various metropolitan venues.

This group will recommence on 5 February.

Friendship Group 
Tuesdays each week
Enjoy connecting with others over morning tea 
and participating in indoor activities including 
bingo.

This group recommences on 17 January.

Shopping for fun 
Wednesdays monthly
This shopping experience will take you to 
various Adelaide shopping centres every 
month. You can enjoy a coffee or lunch, 

window shop or grab a few bargains when  
this program returns on 22 February.

Men’s Shed 
Wednesdays & Thursdays each week
Blokes can enjoy a cuppa with your fellow 
fellas, learn new woodworking skills, enhance 
existing skills and develop valuable friendships.

The fellas will be back on Wednesday 18  
and Thursday 19 January.

Day trips and events 
We have a range of day trips available, 
including to coastal and Adelaide Hills 
locations, cinemas, museums and galleries.

Being active 
Whether it’s aqua aerobics, chair-based 
exercises, Strength for Life circuit training or 
our Dynamic Balance for Life falls prevention 
program, our team are sure to have an 
exercise class suited to you. If you are wanting 
to regain your fitness and maintain your 
wellbeing, ask the team for more details.

We’re also looking to expand our social 
activities and events to the broader community 
in 2023, so watch this space!

Please call the Prospect Community Support 
team on 8342 8091 for further information. 
The team will be unavailable from Friday 23 
December 2022 to Monday 9 January 2023.

HOP ABOARD THE 
COMMUNITY BUS

COMMUNITY SERVICES

I hope you can join me!
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This year marked the 
sesquicentenary (150th 

anniversary) of City of Prospect. 

The greater Prospect area was 
originally part of the District Council 
of Yatala, a large council area that 
struggled to maintain roads and 
bridges with the rates that were paid. 
As time progressed, boundary changes 
were made, and new councils created 
to adequately cater to the growing 
needs of residents and traders. 

Residents of Prospect were concerned 
they were being forgotten, and their 
rates were not being invested into 
local infrastructure to support them. 
A petition was circulated, followed by 
a counter petition, but eventually the 
decision was made for the greater 
Prospect area to have its own council. 

On August 1 1872, the new District 

Council of Prospect was proclaimed, 
and the first meeting was held on 
August 5 1872. 

Fast-forward 150 years, and we’ve 
celebrated this milestone with a 
variety of activities, including a jam-
packed History Month in May, and 
the Mayor’s dinner in August marked 
the momentous occasion with a 
sesquicentenary theme.

The wider community has also 
celebrated the 150th anniversary of 
City of Prospect. Prospect Theatre for 
Young People worked throughout the 
year to create a play that celebrated 
snippets of our local history, allowing 
local children to learn more about the 
origins of our city.

We’ve enjoyed looking back on the 
history of our council and look forward 
to seeing what the future brings. 

Sesquicentenary

CHRISTMAS CHEER FROM 
PROSPECT TO OUR TROOPS

As thoughts turn to Christmas, we look 
back to 1915 during a time when the 

people of Australia banded together to 
send some festive cheer to troops in the 
Dardanelles.
Organisations such as the Red Cross  
and the Australian Comforts Funds helped 
add to the festivities in the form of care 
parcels. One of the most popular in the  
First World War was the Christmas billy, 
given to Australian soldiers in December 
1915 together with a plum pudding. 
The billies were mostly compiled by  
families back home in Australia -  

including a contribution from Mrs A Wilson 
of Clifton Street in Prospect.
Mrs Wilson’s billy was gratefully received 
by Lance Corporal N. R. McKinnon, 24th 
Battalion, 6th Brigade, who wrote:
“This is the first opportunity I have had for 
answering letters for some weeks, and I 
thought I could not do better than thank you 
for your gift ‘billy’ before I answered  
my other correspondence. 
“The ‘billy’ came to hand on Christmas Day. 
We were camped on Lemnos Island then 
having evacuated the Peninsula a few days 
previously. 
“After a stay of about two weeks, we left 
Lemnos, and are now in Egypt, preparing f 
or a Turkish advance on Suez. 
Well, my dear friend, I must conclude, as we 
have not much time for letter writing now; 
but I will write more fully later. Thanks very 
much again.”
The call for Christmas billy cans had gone 
out in October 1915, with some interesting 
guidelines, including painting the cans a 
dull brown so the glittering tin didn’t attract 
enemy fire.
As for the contents, the instructions were 
explicit:

“It is thought this billy should contain – (1) 
chocolate, (2) tobacco in tins, (3) cigarettes 
in tins, (4) pipe, (5) dried fruits in tins, nuts, 
(6) game, puzzle, or musical instrument. 
List of other articles suitable to send in 
billy: Playing cards, simple housewives 
(a type of sewing kit), pocket mirror, boot 
laces, cigarette papers, watch straps, 
safety pins, cigarette lighters, post cards, 
indelible pencils, pen knives, small books, 
cheese, butter scotch in tins, sweets, figs or 
prunes in tins, cocoa, soup tablets, chicken 
essence, sardines, potted meats, bonbons.
As fun is the spirit of a Christmas packet, 
include plenty of jokes, funny riddles, 
sketches, limericks, mouth organs.
A post card addressed to yourself might be 
returned by the man in the trench. Write a 
note, it is usually appreciated. Pack tightly. 
Fill in any spaces with tissue paper, which is 
useful. Send cigarettes and tobacco in tins - 
not paper.”
Read more about the Christmas billies in the 
Prospect Local History Group’s book, Stories 
of Prospect Past, available for purchase 
on their website, prospecthistorygroup-
adelaide.com.au or from Prospect Library, 
128 Prospect Road, Prospect.

Mayor AA Stevens with plans for new 
municipal buildings, September 1962
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People like Ian Teague remind us there 
is more to life than our jobs and social 

circles. 
Ian was nominated for our Community 
Service Awards by the Kiwanis Club of 
Prospect (pictured above) for his many years 
of service and commitment to volunteering 
in their local community projects. 

As well as assisting with fundraising, Ian 
plays a lead role in providing maintenance 
and gardening at Prospect’s Michael Rice 
Unit, which provide accommodation country 
and interstate families while their child is 
undergoing cancer treatment.
In 2021, Ian worked independently due to 
COVID restrictions. He used his initiative 
and innovative thinking to repair and 
maintain the aging facilities at minimal cost 
with fantastic outcomes and has spent many 
hours assisting in constructing a shed for 
the Michael Rice Unit, including concreting 
and fit-out. He has updated the onsite play 

equipment, cut back trees and gardened 
whilst continuing the overall maintenance  
of all the units and facilities.  
Ian is always ready to help, which he does 
quietly, efficiently, and selflessly for others. 
People like Ian are are the backbone of 
the City of Prospect community and make 
Prospect a great place to live.
Our Community Service Awards recognise 
and acknowledge individuals like Ian who 
take the time to help others, in particular the 
vital role they play in making our community 
stronger, as well as community groups and 
sporting clubs.
The program is community-driven, 
recognising that our community is best 
placed to know and appreciate those within 
their own community, group or club who 
should receive an award.  
Is there an individual, community group or 
sporting club you want to see recognised? 
We want to celebrate their efforts! Get in 
touch with our Volunteer and Community 
Programs Coordinator on 8269 5355 or 
admin@prospect.sa.gov.au.
For further information, or to nominate 
online, visit prospect.sa.gov.au/community-
service-awards

ART

Community  
Service Awards

COMMUNITY ART CHAMPIONED 
BY LOCAL FOOTBALL CLUB

A stobie pole at Prospect Oval has been 
given a facelift thanks to artist Diana Waters, 

community footy fanatics, and a City of Prospect 
Public Art Grant.
Artist Diana Waters was engaged by council to 
restore the original Prospect stobie pole art, which 
was championed by artist and local resident Ann 
Newmarch in 1982.
Diana, who has gained a reputation across South 
Australian councils as an artist with the skills and 
talent required to repair stobie pole art, worked 
with passionate North Adelaide Football Club 
supporters after they recently requested council 
revitalise the vibrant art.
The stobie pole is a valued community tribute 
to footy legends Barrie Charles Robran and Ian 
Lawson McKay.
Barrie Charles Robran, Member of the Order 
of British Empire, is a former Australian rules 
footballer who represented North Adelaide in the 
South Australian National Football League (SANFL) 
from 1967 - 1980. He won South Australian 
football’s highest individual honour, the Magarey 
Medal, on three occasions – 1968, 1970 and 1973.
Ian (9 March 1923 – 3 April 2010) was also an 
Australian rules footballer who played with North 
Adelaide in the SANFL. He played a total of 164 
games for North Adelaide.
Check it out next time you’re in Prospect Memorial 
Gardens or heading to the oval to support the 
Roosters!.
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LIBRARY

Library programs

Seed Library

SUMMER READING  
CLUB

The library isn’t just a place to access books and 
information. At Prospect Library we offer a wide range  

of programs for people from all walks of life and interests.
At their core, library programs provide a range of life-long 
learning workshops and activities for the community.  
From cultural interest and creative communities, recreation 
and connection, wellbeing and personal development, 
learning, and literacy.
To find the latest program, follow the prompts via the QR code. 
We promise there is something for everybody! 

The Prospect Library Collection is growing 
– plants!

Our new Seed Library encourages residents 
to have a go at making their own seasonal 
gardens.
Introduced in time for spring, thanks to 
a generous donation from the Prospect 
Community Garden, the collection can be 
found near the gardening section on the 
ground floor of Payinthi.
How it works:
•	 We provide seeds with some basic 

instructions
•	 Take them home and help them grow
•	 At the end of the growing season, harvest 

seeds from the successful plants, and 
return some back to us so everyone can 
enjoy the benefits, greening even the 
smallest of gardens, and encouraging 
seasonal eating.

More fun and exciting collection news is 
coming – watch this space!

The Summer Reading Club encourages people to discover great 
authors and illustrators and develop a love of reading, as well as 

being a great boredom buster during the school holidays.
So how does it work?  Simply go to the website cityofprospectlibrary.
beanstack.org  from Thursday 1 December 2022 to Tuesday 31 
January 2023 and register to participate. 
After registering, visit Prospect Library at 128 Prospect Road,  
Prospect to collect a registration pack for the challenge kick-off.  
The pack includes holiday activity sheets, the reading log and a 
special incentive gift.
Once the reading log has been completed, participants will go in  
the draw to win a $50 voucher to use at a local Prospect business  
of their choice.
The Summer Reading Club caters for all ages, with three levels 
provided as a guide so as not to restrict participants who are above 
or below their average age reading level. The age ranges include 
children aged 5-12, children between 13-18 and adults 18+.
For more information, please contact Prospect Library on 8269 5355.

Experiment, play, and create. It’s never 
too late to learn a new skill or try 

something out of your comfort zone. 
Prospect Library has launched a new series 
– Step into the Studio. 
Local South Australian artists have been 
engaged to deliver workshops that 
showcase and teach their art practice to  
the community.
We have a variety of different artists from 
printmakers to ceramists, and more to come.
Each workshop is released on the first 

Monday of each month and are for all  
adults, no matter what stage of your  
creative journey you are at. 
We will also be expanding the program in 
the summer school holidays for a week 
of Step into the Studio – Mini Addition for 
families and young people to get making 
together. 
Get excited, make some mess and Step into 
the Studio with us. 
Spaces are limited. Monthly workshops can 
be found online at prospect.sa.gov.au/ 
Step-into-the-studio  
For further information, please contact 
Camille Fitzgerald on 8269 5355 or at 
admin@prospect.sa.gov.au.

Step into the Studio 
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Newmarch Gallery will 
serve up another year 

of eclectic contemporary 
exhibitions set to spark 
imagination and stimulate 
discussion in 2023.

Local favourites will make 
an appearance, including 
the Community Art Show in 
partnership with the SALA 
Festival. 

The Local Schools Art 
Exhibition will return, bigger 
and better than ever. The 
2023 program also includes 
the Prospect Portrait Prize, 
a national portrait prize art 
competition held every  
two years.

For the latest exhibition 
information, visit the 
Newmarch Gallery website at 
newmarchgallery.com.au

2023 at the 
Newmarch 

Gallery

ART

Zoe Freney, 2021 
Prospect Portrait 

Prize Winner, believes 
Newmarch Gallery to 
be a professional and 
supportive gallery that 
allows local community  
to engage with the work  
of practicing artists.

Inspired to make the 
most of the space after 
the gallery’s namesake, 
Ann Newmarch, a local 
community artist and 
strong advocate for the 
visual arts, Zoe says her 
art practice explores 
the domestic space and 
experiences of mothering 
that counteract the 
traditional motherhood 
stereotype.

“Newmarch was an 
outspoken feminist in 
her life and art, so it feels 
fitting for me to show my 
work here,” Zoe says.

Newmarch Gallery will 
once again host the 
Prospect Portrait Prize  
in 2023.

A national biennial prize, 
the Prospect Portrait Prize 
is the longest running 
prize of its kind in South 
Australia, with portraits in 
any medium welcomed.

Keep up to date with 
current and upcoming 
Newmarch Gallery 
exhibitions at 
newmarchgallery.com.au.

PROSPECT PORTRAIT PRIZE
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WHAT ’S ON?

EVENT CALENDAR

EXHIBITION

16 Dec 2022, 7pm
Tickets: $20
christmascrooner.
eventbrite.com.au

Eliza Hall, Payinthi
128 Prospect Rd

event

9 Dec 2022 - 14 Jan 2023 
Mike Ladd and  
Cathy Brooks

Newmarch Gallery,  
128 Prospect Rd

CLASSY CROONER 
CHRISTMAS

DREAM 
TETRAS

EVENTEXHIBITION

3, 10, 17, 24 Feb 2023
FREE

prospect.sa.gov.au/
twilight-sessions

20 Jan – 11 Feb 2023
By Daniel Connell

MEMORIAL GARDENS, 
MENZIES CRES PROSPECT

Newmarch Gallery,  
128 Prospect Rd TWILIGHT 

SESSIONSCO-VIV

EVENT EXHIBITION

3 Mar 2023, 7pm
Tickets: $25

malibudrivedoesdisco.
eventbrite.com.au

31 Mar – 6 May 2023
By Daryl Austin

MALIBU DRIVE 
DOES DISCO

DISRUPTIONS, 
FICTIONS

Eliza Hall, Payinthi
128 Prospect Rd

Newmarch Gallery,  
128 Prospect Rd

EXHIBITIONEVENT

24 Feb – 25 Mar 2023
By Zoe Freney

17 Feb – 19 Mar 2023
prospect.sa.gov.au/ 
prospect-fringe

Newmarch Gallery,  
128 Prospect Rd

CITY OF PROSPECT

WORK  
FROM HOME

PROSPECT 
FRINGE
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SOCIAL

Winter is just a memory at this time of the 
year, but we simply had to revisit the 

Prospect Art Walk.

For the second year, ‘art walkers’ embarked 
on a self-guided adventure exploring 
Prospect’s streets, laneways, hidden nooks 
and local businesses to discover Adelaide’s 
best emerging and established creative 
minds. 

Despite the slightly wet and windy weather, 
crowds braved the cold to be warmed by fire, 
food, light, music, crafts and a variety of artistic 
displays.

Some highlights included the new community 
art show at Newmarch Gallery, a pop-up shop 
hosted by Artisans of Adelaide, an in-house 
tattoo studio, iconic artist KAB101 creating 
a new live mural amongst fire, sound and 
sculpture installations in Honeysuckle Lane 
and existing local street murals coming to life 
via augmented reality.

It was great to see the outdoor and indoor 
areas light up with a wide range of artistic 
endeavours – keeping Prospect’s focus on art 
front and centre.

A big thanks to all the creatives, businesses, 
locals and visitors who attended for a night of 
immersion in public art.

Art Walk

After a three-year wait, the Prospect Spring 
Fair returned momentously to Broadview 

Oval/ Yarnta Tutu Yarta on Saturday 29 October.

A fun-filled day out was had by the community 
with markets, show rides, delicious food, 
children’s activities, live music, arts and crafts, 
flyball, giant games, local clubs and services 
and much more.

A new much-loved feature of the event was 
the Glam Adelaide Dachshund Mini Dash that 
saw 30 sausage dogs race to be the fastest 
dachshund.

It was great to see many two and four-legged 
locals enjoying the sunshine and celebrating 
the fair’s return.

City of Prospect thanks its generous principal 
sponsor Harris Real Estate Prospect for their 
ongoing contribution and support of this event. 

Spring Fair



 

40 Prospect Road, Prospect SA 
fitzroydentistry.com.au 

08 8342 2211 
Open Monday-Saturday  

 

IMPLANTS | COSMETIC | PREVENTATIVE | CHILDRENS | RESTORATIVE 

Christmas is the season to celebrate and now is the 
time to book. Whether it’s a work Christmas party, a 
family celebration, or a catch up with friends, we’re 
here to help make it memorable.
And here are two special offers to help you celebrate.
So book in, before we’re booked out.
Then sit back, relax and enjoy the season,  

Buon Natale! 

The place to celebrate.

FPM1542

255 MAIN NORTH ROAD, SEFTON PARK        8342 1OO7 

DINE-IN OR 
TAKEAWAY

DINE-IN OR 
TAKEAWAY

*Present coupon to redeem offer.  
Not valid with any other promotion.  

Only at FP Sefton Park until 28/2/23.

**Present coupon to redeem offer.  
Offer comprises one free kids meal. Kids must 

be present and aged 12 years or under.  
Not valid with any other promotion. Only at 

FP Sefton Park until 28/2/23.

*

**

BUY ANY 2 MAINS  
AND GET AN  

8” PIZZA BIANCA
WITH EVERY FULL 

PRICED MAIN MEAL 
PURCHASED.

move 

    fitzroy physiotherapy prospect | 8342 2233

Our caring and experienced physiotherapists can help you  

its your 

 ADVERTISE HERE

SEND YOUR MESSAGE TO  

THE RIGHT AUDIENCE

Your Prospect is delivered to over 22,000 

people located right across City of Prospect. 

Advertising here is a cost effective way to 

reach local residents and businesses to let 

them know what your business has to offer.

Spaces fill fast. Contact us today to book  

your ad. Ph 8269 5355



Record sale prices............................

Shortest days on market................

Superior negotiation skills.............

Unmatched local knowledge.........

Highest 5-star reviews in 5082.....

Fox Real Estate | RLA 226868

Marina Ormsby
0488 183 521
marinaormsby@foxrealestate.com.au

If you are thinking of selling, contact the No. 1 agent in 5082 ... your home is worth more in Marina's hands

15 Myrtle St, Prospect37 Albert St, Prospect 18 Gloucester St, Prospect 15 Myrtle St, Prospect

40 Martin Ave, Fitzroy 40 Wilson St, Prospect 16 Willcox Ave, Prospect 27 Kintore Ave, Prospect

Early Learning Centres

1800 724 753    212-218 Main North Rd, Prospect    www.paisleypark.com.au



Blocked drains 
causing issues 
in Prospect.

There has been an increase in the number 

of blocked drains in Prospect, with one case 

particularly trying for the homeowners.

After having their drains cleaned every three 

months, this family was fed up with the  

ongoing costs of the problem.

Russell Dent from RD Plumbing solutions  

says this is not uncommon.

“We see this every day, families are being  

fed this idea that they need ongoing 

maintenance,” Russell said.

“While they needed their drain cleaned, we 

were able to completely remove the issue 

with the use of our hydrojet and drain camera 

to find what the actual problem was - a large 

crack in the drain. “This was permanently 

fixed with our no dig, no fuss, no mess pipe 

relining method which ensured the blocked 

drain issue was something of the past.”

RD Plumbing Solutions wants to help more 

families in Prospect with their pesky blocked 

drains. The team is happy to offer a free drain 

camera inspection with every blocked drain 

service in Prospect, this normally costs  

$315 inc GST.

Scan the QR code and mention this  

article to receive your discount.

Blocked drains are a major issue and can 

eventually lead to slow water drainage, 

corrosion of pipes and even flooding.

04 2290 2890
Scan for discount!

rdplumbingsolutions.com.au

Problem Solution

8269 1838
adelaide@parliament.sa.gov.au
84 Prospect Road, Prospect SA 5082 

LucyHoodAdelaide

  
neighbourhood
Delivering for our

Authorised by L. Hood, 84 Prospect Road, Prospect SA 5082. 

LUCY  
HOOD MP
STATE MEMBER FOR ADELAIDE



A well-rounded education that caters specifically 
to the needs of boys: academically, socially, 
emotionally, physically and spiritually.

17 Prospect Road, Prospect SA 5082  |  blackfriars.sa.edu.au

Blackfriars Early Learning Centre - where children 
explore, investigate and discover through play.

26 Highbury Street, Prospect SA 5082  |  elc.blackfriars.sa.edu.au



Fenwick Real Estate
56 Prospect Rd, Prospect SA 5082

8344 8688
www.fenwicks.com.au
RLA 174684 At Fenwicks our first priority is consumer protection and ethics in Real Estate. We guarantee Risk Free Selling.

Welcome to everyone who moved into the 
Prospect Council area this year.

It’s time to get into the Holiday spirit and celebrate 
the Festive Season in the City of Prospect

A special thank 
you to all who 

sold, purchased  
or rented 

through us  
in 2022.

“BE A WINNER AT THE TWILIGHT SESSIONS”

Make sure you come to the famous Twilight Sessions every Friday night in 
February from 6.30 – 9.30 p.m.,  Memorial Gardens, Flora Terrace, Prospect. A 
Prospect Council Community Event exclusively sponsored by Fenwicks since its 
inception in 1998.

You could be ONE OF FOUR PRIZE WINNERS randomly  
chosen on each of the Friday nights.

SEASONS GREETING 

FROM ALL AT FENWICKS


